
 

 

 

February 5, 2014 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby 
called the meeting to order.  Forbes was absent.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the January 15, 2014 meeting minutes.  Frank 
seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Three companies were contacted to get quotes for insurance for the Town starting 
March 1, 2014.  The Board reviewed an insurance quote from Nathan Pezewski from 
the Horton Group.  He is still investigating the Public official liability.  The Board will 
make a decision at the next regular Board meeting. 
 
Tony Berger, 830 Townline Road, requested a liquor license, Class B Beer only.  He 
would be able to sell and people could drink at his location.  After discussion, Heeg 

made a motion to grant the Class B Beer license for Scrubby’s at 830 Townline Road 
effective March 1, 2014 thru June 30, 2014.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
The new business permit for Scrubby’s was not submitted at the time of the meeting 
so no action was taken. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the Sign permit application and the Noncompliant 
sign permit extension.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to approve a letter to be sent out to business and sign 
owners.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Frank made a motion to grant operator’s licenses for Kimberlee Love and Trisha 
Morley.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Rob Borski and Brian Hamm were unable to make it to the meeting, so there was no 
update on the water monitoring in the Town. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable’s report.  John Sweet submitted a clean-up plan for his 
property.  There is a car parked within the right of way in front of 5811 Broadway Ave 
and another car parked in the right of way on Evergreen Avenue.  Both cars have been 
covered partially with snow.  It is a liability for the Town if someone would hit the cars.  
The owners will be notified and given until Monday, February 10th to remove.  If they 
are not removed from the right of way, the Town will have them towed and the owner 
will be billed. 
A complaint of vehicles and an ice shack being within the right of way and in front of a 
stop sign at the corner of Hwy 73 and Hollywood Road has been received.  Passineau 
will contact the DOT.  Ken White did not show up for the pre-trial conference.  Trial 
will proceed and he can continue to receive tickets for not cleaning up his property. 
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report. 
 
Passineau will check a report of a wash out on Bell Road Bridge. 
 
Bruce Dimick updated the Board on recent legislation.   
 
Correspondence was read. 



 

 

 

 
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed.  
The meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 

 


